
CURRICULUM MAP 
In each box state the main activities or experiences to be planned for, 

demonstrating a balance across the areas of learning development over the half term 

Theme: Dinosaurs  30-50 40-60          Date: 06/01/20- 14/02/20 

 Week 1 
Dinosaurs Love 

Underpants  

Week 2 
Dinosaurs Love 

Underpants 

Week 3 
Harry and his bucketful 

of dinosaurs  

Week 4 
Harry and his 
bucketful of 
dinosaurs 

Week 5 
Dear Dinosaur  

Week 6 
Dear 

Dinosaur 

Personal, Social & 
Emotional 
Development 
 
Show and tell- 
ongoing Friday PM.  
Explains own 
knowledge and 
understanding, and 
asks appropriate 
questions of others 
 
Confident to speak to 
others about own 
needs, wants, 
interests and opinions 
• Can describe self in 
positive terms and talk 
about abilities (Circle 
time). 
 

Pantosaurus 
 
Circle time a week- 
Monday/ 
Wednesday PM- 
What are your 
talents? 
Can describe self in 
positive terms and 
talk about abilities 
(Circle time). 
 
 
 
 

Circle time a week- 
Monday/ Wednesday 
PM- What are your 
talents?  
Can describe self in 
positive terms and 
talk about abilities 
(Circle time). 
 

Role play- circle time 
• Takes steps to 
resolve conflicts with 
other children, e.g. 
finding a compromise. 
(Lots of adult modelling 
of this, what could you 
do/ say? Linking to 
others feelings- 
puppets).  
 
Modelling/ monitoring 
in provision 
Beginning to be able to 
negotiate and solve 
problems without 
aggression, e.g. when 
someone has taken 
their toy Lots of 
modelling and 
strategies given to 
support with this- 
ongoing throughout the 
year). 
 

Role play- circle time 
• Takes steps to 
resolve conflicts with 
other children, e.g. 
finding a 
compromise. (Lots of 
adult modelling of 
this, what could you 
do/ say? Linking to 
others feelings).  
 
Modelling/ monitoring 
in provision 
Beginning to be able 
to negotiate and 
solve problems 
without aggression, 
e.g. when someone 
has taken their toy 
Lots of modelling and 
strategies given to 
support with this- 
ongoing throughout 
the year). 

Review based 
on previous 
weeks and add 
to. 

Review based 
on previous 
weeks and 
add to. 

 



Communication and 
Language 
 
Show and Tell: 
Beginning to 
understand ‘why’ and 
‘how’ questions.   
 
Provision Links 
Shows understanding 
of prepositions such 
as ‘under’, ‘on top’, 
‘behind’ by carrying 
out an action or 
selecting correct 
picture (link to Maths 
and positional 
language).  
 
Responds to 
instructions involving a 
two-part sequence.  
Understands humour, 
e.g. nonsense 
rhymes, jokes. 
 

Discussions about 
Dinosaurs (Literacy 
Links). 
• Questions why 
things happen and 
gives explanations. 
Asks e.g. who, what, 
when, how. 
• Beginning to 
understand ‘why’ 
and ‘how’ questions.   
 
Role Play Area- 
challenges 
Uses language to 
imagine and 
recreate roles and 
experiences in play 
situations. 
 
Focus observations 

in this area 
 
 

Discussions about 
Dinosaurs (Literacy 
Links). 
• Questions why 
things happen and 
gives explanations. 
Asks e.g. who, what, 
when, how. 
• Beginning to 
understand ‘why’ and 
‘how’ questions.   
 
Role Play Area- 
challenges 
Uses language to 
imagine and recreate 
roles and 
experiences in play 
situations. 
 
Focus observations 

in this area 
 

Observe in provision 
and circle times.   
• Links statements and 
sticks to a main theme 
or intention. 
• Listens and responds 
to ideas expressed by 
others in conversation 
or discussion. 
• Uses talk to organise, 
sequence and clarify 
thinking, ideas, feelings 
and events. 
• Maintains attention, 
concentrates and sits 
quietly during 
appropriate activity. 
 
Focus observations in 

this area 

Observe in provision, 
circle times etc.  
• Links statements 
and sticks to a main 
theme or intention. 
• Listens and 
responds to ideas 
expressed by others 
in conversation or 
discussion. 
• Uses talk to 
organise, sequence 
and clarify thinking, 
ideas, feelings and 
events. 
• Maintains attention, 
concentrates and sits 
quietly during 
appropriate activity. 
 
Focus observations 

in this area 

Observe all in 
play- dynamics 
of relationships 
and how 
children use 
language to 
support this. 
Two-
channelled 
attention – can 
listen and do 
for short span.  
 

Focus 
observations in 

this area 

Observe all in 
play- 
dynamics of 
relationships 
and how 
children use 
language to 
support this. 
Two-
channelled 
attention – 
can listen and 
do for short 
span. 
 

Focus 
observations 
in this area 

Literacy 
Starter: Alphabet song 
 
 
Begins to read words 
and simple sentences. 
Begins to break the 
flow of speech into 
words (Ensure there 

Dinosaurs Love 
Underpants  
Children to design 
own underpants and 
write a short 
sentence describing 
them. 
Extension: More 
able children to write 

Dinosaurs Love 
Underpants  
Children to design 
own underpants and 
write a short 
sentence describing 
them. 
Extension: More able 
children to write an 

Harry and his 
Bucketful of 
Dinosaurs. 
Children to sequence 
the story and write key 
words/ simple 
sentences about what 
happened in a chosen 
part of the story.  

Harry and his 
Bucketful of 
Dinosaurs. 
Children to sequence 
the story and write 
key words/ simple 
sentences about 
what happened in a 
chosen part of the 

Dear 
Dinosaur 
Children to 
write a simple 
letter to the 
Dinosaur 
telling them 
about 
themselves.   

Dear 
Dinosaur  
Children to 
write a simple 
letter to the 
Dinosaur 
telling them 
about 
themselves.   



are reading 
opportunities across 
provision areas and 
begin to record 1:1 
and guided reading 
sessions to go on 
Tapestry).  
• Uses vocabulary and 
forms of speech that 
are increasingly 
influenced by their 
experiences of books 
(Look for in 
observations of CL).  
• Enjoys an increasing 
range of books 
(Guided Reading 
carousel activities, 
focus books linked to 
topic).  
 
• Can segment the 
sounds in simple 
words and blend them 
together (Phonics/ 1:1 
reading/ Guided 
Reading) 
 
• Links sounds to 
letters, naming and 
sounding the letters of 
the alphabet. 
• Begins to read words 
and simple sentences. 
 

an extended saying 
using “because”.  
• Hears and says the 
initial sound in 
words. 
• Attempts to write 
short sentences in 
meaningful contexts 
• Uses some clearly 
identifiable letters to 
communicate 
meaning, 
representing some 
sounds correctly and 
in sequee. 
• Can segment the 
sounds in simple 
words and blend 
them together and 
knows which letters 
represent some of 
them. 

extended saying 
using “because”. 
• Hears and says the 
initial sound in words. 
• Attempts to write 
short sentences in 
meaningful contexts 
• Uses some clearly 
identifiable letters to 
communicate 
meaning, 
representing some 
sounds correctly and 
in sequence. 
• Can segment the 
sounds in simple 
words and blend 
them together and 
knows which letters 
represent some of 
them. 

 

• Hears and says the 
initial sound in words. 
• Attempts to write 
short sentences in 
meaningful contexts 
• Uses some clearly 
identifiable letters to 
communicate meaning, 
representing some 
sounds correctly and in 
sequence. 
• Can segment the 
sounds in simple words 
and blend them 
together and knows 
which letters represent 
some of them. 

 

 

 

story. 
• Hears and says the 
initial sound in words. 
• Attempts to write 
short sentences in 
meaningful contexts 
• Uses some clearly 
identifiable letters to 
communicate 
meaning, 
representing some 
sounds correctly and 
in sequence. 
• Can segment the 
sounds in simple 
words and blend 
them together and 
knows which letters 
represent some of 
them. 

 

 

 

• Hears and 
says the initial 
sound in 
words. 
• Attempts to 
write short 
sentences in 
meaningful 
contexts 
• Uses some 
clearly 
identifiable 
letters to 
communicate 
meaning, 
representing 
some sounds 
correctly and in 
sequence. 
• Can segment 
the sounds in 
simple words 
and blend 
them together 
and knows 
which letters 
represent 
some of them. 
 

 

• Hears and 
says the initial 
sound in 
words. 
• Attempts to 
write short 
sentences in 
meaningful 
contexts 
• Uses some 
clearly 
identifiable 
letters to 
communicate 
meaning, 
representing 
some sounds 
correctly and 
in sequence. 
• Can 
segment the 
sounds in 
simple words 
and blend 
them together 
and knows 
which letters 
represent 
some of them. 
 



 (Literacy direct 
teaching and writing in 
provision linked to 
Rainbow challenges). 

Mathematics 
 
Number formation to 
10.  
 
KIRF Target: To be 
able to count in 2’s 
and 5’s to 50. 
 
Focus on SSM 
language observations 
in provision, 
particularly in the 
construction area.  
 
 

Recognise and 
describe 2D and 3D 
shapes 
 
Cut out the shapes, 
name them and use 
them to make your 
own Dinosaur, 
describing their 
features. 
 
• Beginning to use 

mathematical names 

for ‘solid’ 3D shapes 

and ‘flat’ 2D shapes, 

and mathematical 

terms to describe 

shapes.  

• Selects a particular 
named shape. 
 

Recognise and 
describe 2D and 3D 
shapes 
 
Cut out the shapes, 
name them and use 
them to make your 
own Dinosaur, 
describing their 
features.  
 
• Beginning to use 

mathematical names 

for ‘solid’ 3D shapes 

and ‘flat’ 2D shapes, 

and mathematical 

terms to describe 

shapes.  

• Selects a particular 
named shape. 

Order items by weight 
and capacity 
 
Weigh the different 
Dinosaurs. Which is 
the heaviest/ lightest? 
Can they order them? 
 
 
• Orders two items by 
weight or capacity. 
• Orders and 
sequences familiar 
events (Literacy links).  
 

Order items by 
weight and capacity 
 
Dinosaur meals:  
Which container has 
the greatest capacity 
for the most dinosaur 
food? 
 
• Orders two items by 
weight or capacity. 
• Orders and 
sequences familiar 
events (Literacy 
links).  
 

Order items by 
height and 
length 
 
 
 

• Orders two or 

three items by 

length or 

height.  

 

Order items 
by height and 
length 
 
Children to 
order the 
dinosaurs in 
height order 
and measure 
their length 
using cubes.  
 
• Orders two 
or three items 
by length or 
height. 
 
 

Understanding the 
World: Wednesday 
PM sessions on 
Dinosaurs 
 
Continue to ask 
parents for PC 
observations from 

Investigation 
challenge: Which 
items are hard, 
which are soft? 
What material are 
they made from? 
Children know about 
similarities and 
differences in 

Investigation 
challenge: Which 
items are hard, which 
are soft? What 
material are they 
made from? 
Children know about 
similarities and 
differences in relation 

Plant flowers and 
vegetables in our 
outdoor garden, 
consider how we need 
to care for them and 
why we plant them.  
• Can talk about some 
of the things they have 
observed such as 

Plant flowers and 
vegetables in our 
outdoor garden, 
consider how we 
need to care for them 
and why we plant 
them.  
• Can talk about 
some of the things 

Den building- 
link to different 
animal homes.  
Go to the 
woods and 
build animal 
dens. Link to 
the badger 
den. What 

Den building- 
link to 
different 
animal 
homes.  Go to 
the woods 
and build 
animal dens. 
Link to the 



home, link to show 
and tell.  
Knows some of the 
things that make them 
unique, and can 
talk about some of the 
similarities and 
differences in relation 
to friends or family. 
 
Thursday PM- Mrs 
Harris. Two children at 
a time play games 
such as phonics play 
and top marks. 
Practice using the 
mouse and keyboard 
to login etc.  
• Completes a simple 
program on a 
computer (iPad’s, 
laptops, Bee-Bots, 
Interactive 
Whiteboard) 
• Uses ICT hardware 
to interact with age-
appropriate computer 
software 
 
 

relation to objects 
and materials. 
  
 
 
 

to objects and 
materials.  
 

plants, animals, natural 
and found objects.  
• Talks about why 
things happen and how 
things work.  
• Developing an 
understanding of 
growth, decay and 
changes over time. 

they have observed 
such as plants, 
animals, natural and 
found objects.  
• Talks about why 
things happen and 
how things work.  
• Developing an 
understanding of 
growth, decay and 
changes over time. 

might 
Dinosaurs 
need in their 
den?  
Shows care 
and concern 
for living things 
and the 
environment.  
 
 

badger den. 
What might 
Dinosaurs 
need in their 
den?  
Shows care 
and concern 
for living 
things and the 
environment.  
 

Physical 
Development 
 
1. Children to show 
control in large and 

Focus on the effects 
of exercise on our 
bodies during PE 
lessons. Speak to 
Mr Cooper.  

Focus on the effects 
of exercise on our 
bodies during PE 
lessons. Speak to Mr 
Cooper. 

Safety posters for 
outside (walk on the 
decking, be carefully 
with the gardening 
tools etc).  

Safety posters for 
outside (walk on the 
decking, be carefully 
with the gardening 
tools etc). 

Healthy eating. 
Compare and 
try a range of 
foods. 

Healthy 
eating. 
Compare and 
try a range of 
foods. 



small movements. 
Continue with PE 
observations and use 
of new outdoor 
equipment. 
Negotiates space 
successfully when 
playing racing and 
chasing games with 
other children, 
adjusting speed or 
changing direction to 
avoid obstacles.  
Travels with 
confidence and skill 
around, under, over 
and through balancing 
and climbing 
equipment. 
Focus on throwing 
and catching during 
PE sessions.  
 
Continue handwriting 
sessions and fine 
motor intervention for 
those that need it.  
 
2. Speak to Mr Cooper 
about incorporating 
aspects around 
noticing effects of 
exercise into PE 
lessons.  
 

Observes the effects 
of activity on their 
bodies. 

Observes the effects 
of activity on their 
bodies. 

Shows understanding 
of the need for safety 
when tackling new 
challenges, and 
considers and 
manages some risks.  
Shows understanding 
of how to transport and 
store equipment safely. 

Shows understanding 
of the need for safety 
when tackling new 
challenges, and 
considers and 
manages some risks.  
Shows understanding 
of how to transport 
and store equipment 
safely. 

Eats a healthy 
range of 
foodstuffs and 
understands 
need for 
variety in food. 
Shows some 
understanding 
that good 
practices with 
regard to 
exercise, 
eating, 
sleeping and 
hygiene can 
contribute to 
good health. 

Eats a healthy 
range of 
foodstuffs and 
understands 
need for 
variety in 
food. 
Shows some 
understanding 
that good 
practices with 
regard to 
exercise, 
eating, 
sleeping and 
hygiene can 
contribute to 
good health. 



3. Understand a need 
for safety.  
Safety posters for 
outside. Wednesday 
PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expressive Arts and 
Design 
 
Focus on: 
Self-expression and 
role play. Make links 
to RE and enhance 
role play area.  
 
Continue to observe 
children’s independent 
creative ideas in 
provision.  
 

Focus on target 
children who are 
lacking creative and 
self- expression 
evidence.  
Developing 
preferences for 
forms of expression. 
 
Focus on Music and 
Role play areas.  
Uses movement to 
express feelings 
Creates movement 
in response to music 
Sings to self and 
makes up simple 
songs 
Makes up rhythms 
 
Notices what adults 
do, imitating what is 
observed and then 

Focus on target 
children who are 
lacking creative and 
self- expression 
evidence.  
Developing 
preferences for forms 
of expression. 
 
Focus on Music and 
Role play areas.  
Uses movement to 
express feelings 
Creates movement in 
response to music 
Sings to self and 
makes up simple 
songs 
Makes up rhythms 
 
Notices what adults 
do, imitating what is 
observed and then 

Focus on target 
children who are 
lacking creative and 
self- expression 
evidence.  
Developing 
preferences for forms 
of expression. 
 
Focus on Music and 
Role play areas.  
Uses movement to 
express feelings 
Creates movement in 
response to music 
Sings to self and 
makes up simple songs 
Makes up rhythms 
 
Notices what adults do, 
imitating what is 
observed and then 
doing it spontaneously 

Focus on target 
children who are 
lacking creative and 
self- expression 
evidence.  
Developing 
preferences for forms 
of expression. 
 
Focus on Music and 
Role play areas.  
Uses movement to 
express feelings 
Creates movement in 
response to music 
Sings to self and 
makes up simple 
songs 
Makes up rhythms 
 
Notices what adults 
do, imitating what is 
observed and then 

Focus on 
target children 
who are 
lacking 
creative and 
self- 
expression 
evidence.  
Developing 
preferences for 
forms of 
expression. 
 
Focus on 
Music and 
Role play 
areas.  
Uses 
movement to 
express 
feelings. 
Creates 
movement in 

Focus on 
target children 
who are 
lacking 
creative and 
self- 
expression 
evidence.  
Developing 
preferences 
for forms of 
expression. 
 
Focus on 
Music and 
Role play 
areas.  
Uses 
movement to 
express 
feelings. 
Creates 
movement in 



doing it 
spontaneously when 
the adult is not there  
Engages in 
imaginative role-play 
based on own first-
hand experiences   
Builds stories 
around toys, e.g. 
farm animals  
needing rescue from 
an armchair ‘cliff’  
Uses available 
resources to create 
props to support 
role-play 
 
Gain greater 
evidence through 
RE teaching.  
 
Directed Music 
sessions Friday PM: 
Play along to 
different nursery 
rhymes.  
 
Children sing songs, 
make music and 
dance, and 
experiment with 
ways of changing 
them.   
 
 

doing it 
spontaneously when 
the adult is not there  
Engages in 
imaginative role-play 
based on own first-
hand experiences   
Builds stories around 
toys, e.g. farm 
animals  needing 
rescue from an 
armchair ‘cliff’  
Uses available 
resources to create 
props to support role-
play 
 
Gain greater 
evidence through RE 
teaching.  
 
Directed Music 
sessions Monday 
PM: Play along to 
different nursery 
rhymes. Adjusting 
volume.  
 
Children sing songs, 
make music and 
dance, and 
experiment with ways 
of changing them.   
 

when the adult is not 
there  Engages in 
imaginative role-play 
based on own first-
hand experiences   
Builds stories around 
toys, e.g. farm animals  
needing rescue from 
an armchair ‘cliff’  
Uses available 
resources to create 
props to support role-
play 
 
Gain greater evidence 
through RE teaching.  
 
Directed Music 
sessions Monday PM: 
Play along to different 
nursery rhymes. 
Adjusting speed.  
 
Children sing songs, 
make music and 
dance, and experiment 
with ways of changing 
them.   
 

doing it 
spontaneously when 
the adult is not there  
Engages in 
imaginative role-play 
based on own first-
hand experiences   
Builds stories around 
toys, e.g. farm 
animals  needing 
rescue from an 
armchair ‘cliff’  
Uses available 
resources to create 
props to support role-
play 
 
Gain greater 
evidence through RE 
teaching.  
 
 
. 

response to 
music. 
Sings to self 
and makes up 
simple songs. 
Makes up 
rhythms. 
 
 
Notices what 
adults do, 
imitating what 
is observed 
and then doing 
it 
spontaneously 
when the adult 
is not there  
Engages in 
imaginative 
role-play 
based on own 
first-hand 
experiences   
Builds stories 
around toys, 
e.g. farm 
animals  
needing 
rescue from an 
armchair ‘cliff’  
Uses available 
resources to 
create props to 

response to 
music. 
Sings to self 
and makes up 
simple songs. 
Makes up 
rhythms. 
 
 
Notices what 
adults do, 
imitating what 
is observed 
and then 
doing it 
spontaneousl
y when the 
adult is not 
there  
Engages in 
imaginative 
role-play 
based on own 
first-hand 
experiences   
Builds stories 
around toys, 
e.g. farm 
animals  
needing 
rescue from 
an armchair 
‘cliff’  
Uses 
available 



support role-
play 
 
Gain greater 
evidence 
through RE 
teaching.  
 
 

resources to 
create props 
to support 
role-play 
 
Gain greater 
evidence 
through RE 
teaching.  
 
 

 


